Opening Remarks of Claudio Bussandri 

Public Meeting September 9, 2014
On behalf of the Board of Directors, we welcome you to this quarterly public meeting of the MUHC. I would like you to know how important it is for us to have these opportunities to update you on the activities and plans of the MUHC and to hear from you about your concerns and questions.

This meeting occurs at a particularly auspicious time. In a matter of a few short weeks, the construction of the Glen Site is set be completed. Upon construction completion, we shall embark on what we are calling facility activation mode. This means that we will be working to transform the Glen Site from a building into a fully functional hospital. All of our clinical and support services have named early activator staff members and these individuals will inspect their areas to confirm that everything from state-of-the-art equipment to light switches are in order and ready to welcome our first patients in the Spring. We shall actually begin transferring our activities in February with the move of the Research Institute and the entire process will be completed in the summer with the transfer of patients from the Montreal Chest Institute, Montreal Children’s Hospital and the Royal Victoria Hospital. So, four major institutions will be moving!  It is a very exciting time and we are looking forward to the coming months with a sense of anticipation.

I would like to touch on another area that is very important to the delivery of care for all of us in Quebec. Our health care network is in a process of transformation, as mandated by the government. Their objective is to provide primary and secondary care closer to patients’ homes and the main players in doing this will be the CSSS’s. Academic centres such as ours are being designated as providers of tertiary and quarternary care. As a result, the MUHC will enhance its focus on providing specialized care as well as on research, teaching and technology assessment. 
We are an active participant in this transformation, but not all of the solutions are finalized yet.  At the same time we are very conscious of the need to put people before systems and to ensure that the quality of care given to all our patients is accorded the highest priority. As these changes are implemented, we shall be working with our network partners to make sure that patient care remains at the forefront for us and for all our partners as the process unfolds.

In closing, allow me to address a couple of issues very briefly. The first is governance – anyone who has been at more than one of these public meetings will know that the improvement of our governance has been a guiding principle for this board since we took office in 2012. We have implemented a number of measures and we shall continue to focus on this important issue.

Another important point is community engagement and transparent communication. Your presence here today is very important to us – the more that we can talk to you about our mission, our priorities and our plans and the more that we can hear from you about your concerns and priorities, the stronger we will be as an institution. We are committed to expanding this interaction and to increasing our communications with patients, caregivers and our community.

Lastly, let me pay tribute to the men and women of the MUHC. They are committed, passionate, top-notch professionals who are focused on our patients and on delivering excellent care every day. I thank them.

And now I would like to officially call this meeting to order. 
